GREENVILLE TOWN BOARD

GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124

MEMBERS:

ROBERT GIBSON
MRS. PEARL TUSH
WILLIAM VOYLES
MRS. RITA TUCKER, CLERK-TREASURER

November 8, 1976 School Basement

Robert Gibson opened the meeting. All members of the Board were present. Also present were Ernest Purvis, James Harl, and a few visitors.

Claims were presented and approved for payment.

The treasurer's report as of October 31, 1976, shows a checking fund balance of \$23,252.45. (General \$3,551.62, Localroads \$8,037.90, Street \$6,841.85, and CCIF \$4,821.08.) The Revenue Sharing checking fund has a balance of \$2,642.11.

Janice Gibson's water utility receipts for October 1976 agree with the bank statement.

Section II of the proposed ordinances was read by Robert Gibson. No action on this particular ordinance is to be taken presently.

Residents of the Featherngill Road area attended the meeting to submit their deposits of funds needed to install the water line in their area. The following persons remitted these amounts:

Lee A, and Nell Smith	\$600.83
Max O. and Karen L. Worley	\$475.00
Mr. and Mrs. Billy Collins	\$700.00
Phillip E. Sayre	\$225.00
Ira H. and Mary D. Collins	\$700.00

Easements are being obtained from property owners in this area for construction of the water lines.

Henry Taylor visited the meeting to inquire as to the possibility of his selling approximately 5 1/2 acres of land located behind lots 29 and 30 on Harrison Street. This would involve widening of an alley adjacent to Lot 29. The Board agreed to help in the widening of the alley and bear half the expense in purchasing the 20 inch drain pipe needed under such alley.

Marshall Harl asked the Board about the new ordinance pertaining to weeds. The Board decided to allow a period of not more than two weeks for residents to have such weeds cut after being warned by Marshall Harl.

Superintendent Purvis advised the Board that it was now required that he submit a turbidity test regularly to the State Board of Health. The Board consented to such a tester being purchased by the Water Utility.

GREENVILLE TOWN BOARD

GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124

MÉMBERS:

ROBERT GIBSON
MRS. PEARL TUSH
WILLIAM VOYLES
MRS. RITA TUCKER, CLERK-TREASURER

November 8, 1976 School Basement

Also, Superintendent Purvis feels that the Water Utility should start replacing the older water meters in that over a period of years these meters tend to work at a slower rate and less water gallonage is recorded. This results in a loss of collections each month due the Water Utility. To start replacing these meters, it would be necessary that he purchase meters in bulk now; whereby a less expensive rate could be obtained. The Board so agreed.

Too, it is felt that the backhoe used in construction by the Water Utility should be repaired or replaced within the near future. The Board advised that a decision would be made shortly in this regards.

Robert Gibson moved the meeting be closed.

Respectfully submitted,

Rita F. Tucker Clerk-Treasurer

Robert E. Gibson

President

rt